EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT & AUDIT COMMITTEE

January 16, 2003

SUBJECT:
PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS’ REPORT TO MANAGEMENT

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE 

RECOMMENDATION

Receive and file the attached Report to Management from PriceWaterhouseCoopers (PWC) for the year ended June 30, 2002.

ISSUE

As a part of their independent audit of our financial statements, our auditors, PWC, prepared the attached Report to Management. 

BACKGROUND

The responsibility for the MTA’s system of internal controls rests with its management and the Board of Directors.  A strong system of internal controls is indicated by organizational goals being met, management directives being followed in a timely and efficient manner, and assets of the MTA being properly safeguarded.

The Report to Management contains PWC’s observations and recommendations that are intended to assist management in making improvements in the organization’s internal control structure and operational efficiency.  PWC solicited management’s responses at the time they prepared their report and those responses are incorporated in their report.  Management considered PWC’s comments carefully and has begun to implement corrective measures to address these recommendations on a timely basis.

NEXT STEPS

Management will implement the steps outlined in the “Management Responses” in the Report to Management.

ATTACHMENT:

A.  Report to Management For the Year Ended June 30, 2001 prepared by PriceWaterhouseCoopers, LLP

Prepared by: Josie V. Nicasio, Controller
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	Chief Financial Officer



	Roger Snoble

Chief Executive Officer


